
 

 

OCTOBER 
newsletter 

3600 Erie Blvd. E. 

DeWitt, NY 13214 

315-445-0331 

October Worship 
aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻƴǘƘ - CŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴ !ǘƘƭŜǘŜǎ 
 

άtƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ IŀƴŘ ǘƘŀǘ ¸ƻǳΩǊŜ 5Ŝŀƭǘέ  
wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ aŀǊƪ 9Φ {ƻƳƳŜǊǎ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ р рΥол ta /ƘŀǇŜƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκaƛƭƭŜǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ с фΥлл !a /ƘŀǇŜƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκaƛƭƭŜǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 
  ммΥлл !a ¢ǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκ{ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 
aƛǎǎƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ aƻƴǘƘ 
/haa¦bLhb !¢ ![[ {9w±L/9{  
 
ά¢ƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǎ ŀ {ŀŦŜ tƭŀŎŜ ŦƻǊ IŜŀƭƛƴƎέ  
wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ aŀǊƪ 9Φ {ƻƳƳŜǊǎ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мн рΥол ta /ƘŀǇŜƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκaƛƭƭŜǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ мо фΥлл !a /ƘŀǇŜƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκaƛƭƭŜǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 
  ммΥлл !a ¢ǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκ{ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 

 
ά¢ŀƪƛƴƎ /ŀǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜƳǇƭŜέ  
wŜǾΦ !ƭŀƴ wΦ wǳŘƴƛŎƪ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ  мф рΥол ta /ƘŀǇŜƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκaƛƭƭŜǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ  нл фΥлл !a /ƘŀǇŜƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκaƛƭƭŜǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 
  ммΥлл !a ¢ǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκ{ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 

ά{ƻǳƭ CƻƻŘέ  
wŜǾΦ 5ǊΦ /ȅƴǘƘƛŀ aŀǇǎǘƻƴŜ 
{ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ  нс рΥол ta /ƘŀǇŜƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκaƛƭƭŜǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 
{ǳƴŘŀȅΣ hŎǘƻōŜǊ  нт фΥлл !a /ƘŀǇŜƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκaƛƭƭŜǊ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 
  ммΥлл !a ¢ǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜκ{ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 

Pastor On-Call 

One member of our Pastoral Care Staff will be on 
call 24/7, 365 days a year to respond to crisis 
situations or emergencies in our church family. The 
emergency phone number is: (315) 303-2308. Please 
leave a message and your contact information and the 
pastor on-call will return your call as soon as possible. 

Just as CPR helps you assist an individual having a heart attack, Mental 

Health First Aid helps you assist someone experiencing a mental health 

or substance use-related crisis. In the Mental Health First Aid course, 

you learn risk factors and warning signs for mental health and addiction 

concerns, strategies for how to help someone in both crisis and non-

crisis situations, and where to turn for help. Friday evening will start 

with a light dinner at 5:30 in Miller Commons, with the workshop 

running from 6-8 pm. Saturdayõs session will run from 9 am-4 pm, with 

a continental breakfast and lunch provided. The cost for participants is 

$25 per person. If the cost is prohibitive, scholarships are available. If 

you would like to attend the Mental Health First Aid Workshop, please 

contact the Dewitt Community Church Office @ 315-445-0331 or 

office@dewittchurch.org. Come and join us in discovering the 

resources which will be a source of support, encouragement and hope 

to all those who participate.    
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From the Senior Minister 
As many of you are probably aware, I announced my 
intention to retire as your senior minister in September 
of 2021. I began serving as a youth director when I was 
a college freshman and have been on a church staff 
since the fall of 1975.  That will equate to 46 years on a 
church staff at the time of my retirement; 42 yearsõ full 
time and 37 years since ordination.  While much has 
changed over the years, my belief in the church as 
Godõs hands and feet has not changed.  While I am 
well aware of the imperfections that churches have 
because they are comprised of imperfect people (like 
me) we gather to worship God and do Godõs work to 
the best of our ability.  I have had a ring side seat to 
witness the transformational power of the local church, 
when we get things rightéwhich we do, quite often. 

The retirement conversation began with key leaders in 
2017, when I informed them that my intention was to 
retire after Easter, 2020.  After a series of conversations 
with church leaders in 2018, three different scenarios 
were presented to the Board of Trustees at their 
meeting in December 2018. The scenario approved by 
the board extended my retirement date to September 
2021. As part of that scenario I was granted the 
opportunity to take a sabbatical leave for a few months 
this spring, which was a part of my original agreement, 
that a sabbatical would be considered after 7 years of 
service. I was also extended additional vacation time. 

It often takes 18 months to 2 years or longer to secure 
a senior minister, so this scenario provides the church 
with time for a thorough search process; conducting a 
self-study and to identify the core competencies needed 
for the next senior leader, and to conduct a search.  For 
a non-denominational mainline congregation such as 
ours, this process is often more challenging as we lack 
the pool of candidates that denominations are often 
able to provide. 

In this time where many congregations are struggling, 
especially mainline congregations, I feel we are in a 
good place and that the future of this 208-year-old 
congregation is bright.  Over the past decade, we have 
grown younger, more diverse and we see many more 
people involved in  hands-on ministry.  We have 
completed over two million dollars in capital projects, 
upgrading our facilities and added over one million 
dollars to our endowment fund which allows us to 
expand our ministry in the community.   

In the past two fiscal years, our general fund income 
has been at its highest level since 2001.  In addition to 
all of this, I believe we have an excellent staff that is 
very gifted and committed to helping us live out our 
m i s s i o n ; C o n n e c t i n g  p e o p l e  t o 
Christ, Growing people to Spiritual Maturity, and 
using our gifts Serve God, by serving others. 

While there are a several things that I want to see us 
address as a congregation in the next two years, a 
smooth transition to the next senior leader is among 
the most important. On Thursday evening, October 
10, there will be a congregational dinner followed by 
an informational session and time for questions and 
answers.   

The Nominating Committee has been hard at work 
during the summer and will be presenting their 
recommendations to the Board for a 12-member 
Senior Minister Search Committee (as the Church 
Constitution requires) along with 6 alternates. The 
Nominating Committee has been very deliberate to 
assure that the committee is diverse in its make up, 
both in gender and age along with church experience 
and backgrounds. 

As we move into this time of transition, I believe it is 
essential to trust in the process and the work of the 
committee.  I encourage you to pray for them, that 
Godõs spirit might guide them in this process.  My 
guess is that they will be seeking feedback for the 
congregation at an appropriate time. Again, I think it 
is important for all of us to trust the work of this 
committee and avoid pushing individual agendas. 

I want to close with this.  Even with the challenges 
that churches of all kinds are facing at this time of 
dramatic cultural change, I believe that this 
congregation has a unique ability to be a game 
changer for Christ in Central New York.   It will 
require us to continue to be focused on mission, and 
creative in our approach.  It will not be dependent on 
finding some òsuper pastoró who makes everything 
happen, but on using all of the gifts of everyone to be 
salt and light, to be game changers, for Central New 
York and beyond. 
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Message from the Board President: 

òDonõt you know that I heard it through the grapevine 

Not much longer would you be mine 

Oh, I heard it through the grapevine 

Oh, Iõm just about to lose my mindó 

-Norman Whitfield and Barrett Strong  

This past month, during Homecoming weekend, our 
Senior Minister Rev. Dr. Mark Sommers announced his 
intention to retire from the ministry in September 2021 
ð two years from now. The Board of Trustees and 
church staff had advance notice of this announcement 
and so you may have heard rumors that are now 
confirmed. We have been fortunate to have our Senior 
Minister for over ten years, and even more fortunate to 
have this advance notice. Two years can seem a long 
time, but not too long to find a new minister. We now 
have the opportunity to conduct our search without 
resorting to an interim pastor, and to plan for an 
orderly transition. 

I would like to briefly explain the search process as it is 
laid out in our Bylaws. The first step will be the 
formation of a Ministerial Selection Committee of 
twelve church members. The Chair of Personnel, Jim 
Opgenorth, and myself are automatic members. The 
Nominating Committee will recommend the other ten 

members who, among other criteria, are to òreflect the 
broad diversityó of our church and be willing òto 
consider the key challenges in our current church life.ó 
Nominating has already been considering members for 
the Selection Committee and will present their 
recommendations to the Trustees for approval at our 
October 9th meeting. 

We expect the Ministerial Selection Committee will 
start their work in November, most likely with a period 
of òself studyó to determine our needs and develop the 
criteria for choosing our next Senior Minister. This will 
be followed by the search for candidates. Ultimately the 
Selection Committee will recommend a candidate to the 
Board who received a òsuper-majorityó three-fourths 
vote of the committee. The Board in turn will vote on 
this candidate, and again a super-majority is required 
for approval. The final step will be a special 
congregational meeting where a three-fourths majority 
vote of members present is required for approval. If all 
goes well, we will be celebrating out transition to new 
leadership during Homecoming weekend 2021. 

There is a great deal of work to be done, and we hope 
for your support during the entire process. There will 
be an opportunity for questions and answers at our 
Congregational Dinner on Thursday October 10th, and 
I encourage you all to attend. 

Blessings to you all! 

Eric W. Witschi, President 
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